Welcome To 4th Grade
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Dear Parents/Guardians,


I am very excited about having your child in my class this year!  My name is Courtney Leute.  I have been teaching for 16 years, this is my 17th year!  I have taught Kindergarten, 2nd Grade and 4th Grade.  I’m very excited to be getting to know your child throughout the year.  This newsletter is to explain a few things that will be going on in our classroom.

***Daily Homework Folder—Everyday your child will bring home their Homework Folder.  Inside the folder will be their homework, notes from me, and possibly any notes they need to complete their homework.  You should look through this folder every night and make sure it comes back to school every day.  Also, if I send something home that needs to be signed right away it will be in this folder.  You may fill it out and send it right back the next day in the folder.  If you’d like to send me a note, or anything else regarding your child, you may place it in the folder or just send an email, email is preferred.  Please be sure to check the folder and send it back every day.  

***Tuesday Folder—Every Tuesday, in addition to the daily folder, your child will bring home a Tuesday Folder.  This folder will contain your child’s Weekly Check-In sheet and any work that your child has done since the previous Tuesday.  If your child is absent on any day, the work they have missed may be in this folder.  This folder will also contain any important announcements or letters from the school.  You need to empty this folder, sign the Weekly Check-In sheet inside, and have your child bring it back on Wednesday.  Getting the Weekly Check-In signed will count as a homework assignment on Tuesday nights.
***Supplies—All supplies are due Monday, July 15th.  Each student must bring in their required supplies.  Please read the supply list in this packet for 4th grade.  I’ll be putting names and subjects on most items when supplies are sent in.  I will start using most supplies as soon as they are sent in.
***Homework—Math homework will be sent home daily in the Homework Folder.  Math will be a daily assignment, unless we have a test, and there is almost always a math assignment over the weekend!  I will be checking Homework Folders each day to make sure Math homework is complete.  Math and Reading will also be assigned on Friday and due the following Friday using the website MobyMax.  This homework will be tracked on the website and I’ll check it each Friday morning to see if students have completed their assignments for the week.  Please be on the lookout for my Special Bulletin that will go home next week stating that homework is starting and explaining it more in detail.
***Bookbag/Backpack—Your child will need to have a full sized bookbag/backpack to bring to school each day.  It is important that it is full sized so that we can fit stuff into it.  Please put their name in it or on it.  If your child rides an afternoon bus they will have a bus tag that will be attached to their bookbag.  Your child may want to keep a sweater or jacket in their bookbag in case they get cold.  
***Discipline Policy—I will be utilizing LiveSchool in class to document daily behavior for students.  You will all get a page with your child’s account so that you can download the app, log in and set up your parent account.  You can check LiveSchool throughout the day and get behavior updates instantly.  Students earn points or demerits during the day based on their behavior and work habit choices.  I also note if homework is complete or not in LiveSchool.
***Lunch—If your child chooses to bring their lunch, it should be placed in a lunch box or a bag.  If your child is buying a lunch you may drop off lunch money in the cafeteria or go online to add money to your child’s lunch account.

***Carpool/Busing—We know that on the first day of school many of you will walk your child to the classroom to help them get settled and drop off supplies.  I appreciate this and the opportunity to meet you.  After the first day please be prepared to drop your child off in the carpool line or send them on a bus.  If your child is a bus rider, I will need to know which bus they are taking in the afternoon.  At the end of the day, if you’re picking your child up, you will need to wait in the carpool line and your child will come to you.  If transportation in the afternoon ever changes, even for the day, please send me an email or a note so that I am aware.  Please send all transportation changes in a note or email by 3:00pm that day.  If you need to make a change to transportation please call the front office because I may not get a chance to check email in the last 30 minutes of the day.
***Volunteering—Throughout the year there will be opportunities to volunteer at the school.  I typically don’t need volunteers in the classroom but the 4th grade team does utilize a couple willing parents to help with copying for the whole grade level.  We will need volunteers for field trips, field day, or if you’d like to help in the Media Center.  If you are thinking of helping out in any way, you must register to be a volunteer.  You cannot attend a field trip without registering to volunteer, do not wait until the week before the trip to register.  This needs to be done on a WCPSS computer at any school.  It only takes a few minutes to do.  There will be computers available at Open House for you to register or you can come into the Media Center at any time to register.  If you have any questions, just let me know!  My email is cleute@wcpss.net
***Donations—If you would like to donate anything to our classroom, you may do that at any time during the year.  Please send it in with your child and label it DONATION.  Some donations that I am always looking for include:  

*any extra supplies from the supply list for students that forget something

*white copy paper

*Kleenex

*dry erase markers

*cut up felt squares to use as erasers for the dry erase boards

I greatly appreciate any donations that will help make our classroom run a little bit smoother!
This may seem like a lot of information, but I feel it is important for you to know what is happening with your child while they are in school each day.  If you have any questions feel free to contact me at any time via email (cleute@wcpss.net) or use the daily folder.  Again, I am looking forward to working with your child and you this year.























Sincerely,

Mrs. Courtney Leute

